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Spotlight on Year 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, the children in Year 4 have been creating wonderful pictures of Baby 

Jesus in the manger.   

They have continued to progress in their swimming sessions.   

The children have also enjoyed a cold but fun Tennis session too.   
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Message from Headteacher  

 

Dear parents, carers, grandparents and parishioners, 
 
Thank you to all the parents and grandparents who celebrated Mass with all our children and teachers today.  
Thanks goes to Mrs Preston for organising everything and to Father Godric for leading our school community in 
our Advent celebration.  Mr Knowles leads a weekly hymn practice and it was lovely to hear the children singing 
so beautifully in church today.  We believe our children should practice singing hymns and be proud to sing when 
celebrating Mass.     
Mrs Cleary sent an email home with all the important dates over the next two weeks.  I want to express my thanks 
to all the parents/grandparents who will be helping celebrate Christmas at St Anne’s over the next two weeks.  We 
have a huge number of events that can only go ahead because of the excellent working relationships between 
home, school and our parish. 
The following links are provided by Lancashire to be shared with our families: 
Find out the most up-to-date information about what help is available for households and businesses in Lanca-
shire - https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/cost-of-living/ 
Find out about ‘Warm Spaces’ by clicking on the following link https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/health-and-social-
care/cost-of-living/warm-and-welcome-places/ 
Parents and carers have been asked to complete the following survey about child care in Lancashire - https://
wh.snapsurveys.com/s.asp?k=166730375000  
Please continue to inform friends and family that Primary school admissions closes on January 15th 2023.  Click on 
the following link to go directly to St Anne’s website page that will provide support and guidance. https://www.st-
annesrc.lancs.sch.uk/about-us/admissions. I cannot stress enough the importance of completing the 
‘Supplementary Information Form’ for your chosen Primary school.  This form must be returned to your chosen 
school. 
The Government has announced that Monday May 8th will be an additional Bank Holiday to mark the King’s Cor-
onation.  
 
Wishing all our families a wonderful weekend, 
 
Mr P Bates 
 
Headteacher  
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Curriculum News  

Nursery We been listening to the 'Nativity story' in Nursery this week, the children have taken it 
in turns to act out different parts.  We talked to the children about their experiences of going on a long 
journey, how they thought Mary and joseph felt in the story. If they were to bring a present for a baby 
what they might bring and if they have had special times in their lives and why were they special.  
 
Reception  This week in Reception we have been learning the story of  Little Red Riding Hood  
and have been doing a retell of the story.  The children also did their first performance of  the   Nativity 
in front of an audience. They did amazingly! 
 
Year 1 This week in Year 1 we have continued our English topic on letters. The children have been 
brilliant writing their own informal letters to their chosen friend/family member.  We have also written 
a very exciting letter addressed to 'King Charles'.  We hope he receives our letters!  As part of our R.E 
topic 'Waiting' we have started our Advent preparations.  

Year 2 This week the children have been working incredibly hard on their Maths, English and wid-
er curriculum work. In PSHE they have been learning about keeping safe in the home, and also the 
people in their home, school and community who keep them safe. In RE they have been begun the 
theme of ‘Preparations’ by exploring how they prepare for Christmas, and the importance of prepar-
ing well. During Science they have been sorting and classifying materials according to their proper-
ties. The children’s gymnastics skills are developing beautifully, and they can now perform a sequence 
of 4 movements, linked together smoothly on the floor and apparatus. We are so proud of them!   

Year 3 "Advent has hit with a bang in Year 3. We have found out about the first candle of hope 
and also written letters to Taiwan to tell children at a school there what we are most looking forward 
to. In Science we have looked at how opaque, transparent and translucent objects create different 
shadows and in History we have seen how Ormskirk probably began in Viking times when a Viking 
called Orm built a church on the hill."  

Year 4  See this weeks Spotlight. 
 
Year 5 Have been making amazing progress with the rehearsals for their Carol Concert, that will 
be held on Wednesday 14th December at 6pm in St Anne's church.  Both their singing and their speak-
ing are fantastic.    
 
 
Year 6 Have been busy learning more about Tsunamis ready to write a newspaper report next 
week. We've been focusing on Indonesia and how that area of the world is affected by them and dev-
astation that can be caused. We have also looked at the famous artist and zoologist Ernst Haeckel.  
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Star of the 

Week 

Mission State-

ment 

Max  B  Noel N  

Sophie F  Evan M  

 Noah C  Poppie  

Dillon F   Summer NS  

Joel S  Ethan M  

Geva F Harrison H  

Jacob C  Emily H & Petra F 

Ellis B  Ellis B  

Sham D  Gabby B 

Cianan G  Will C  

Joshua D  Mason M 

Oliver  Molly W  

Sienna M  Daniel P  

Ezra D Noah W 
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PTA News-  
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St Anne’s Church Bulletin  

Over the last couple of years, it was the impact of covid which increased the need for assistance 

to those in our community who were struggling. This year, the cost of living crisis has dramati-

cally increased the necessity for this support. Indeed, many families who in the past would have 

generously supported foodbanks and charities are now feeling the impact of the cost of living 

crisis themselves.  

 

The St Vincent de Paul is a Catholic voluntary organisation which is dedicated to tackling pov-

erty and disadvantage by providing direct practical assistance to anyone in need. We are blessed 

to have an active St Vincent de Paul group in St Anne's Parish who , in collaboration with St 

Bede's and St Anne's schools,  support struggling families and individuals in a variety of ways. 

They can offer financial and practical assistance to families in our schools and can also reach out 

to those in our community who may be ill or feel isolated.  

 

Confidentiality and discretion is an essential element of the SVP's work so all assistance and sup-

port is absolutely confidential. 

 

Should you require support of any kind or wish to find out more about the work of the St Vincent 

de Paul society please email e.brown@sbchs.co.uk ( St Bede's) or office@st-

annesrc.lancs.sch.uk (FAO of Mrs Preston at St Anne's) 

 

With warmest wishes. 






